

## WESTTOWN TOWNSHIP

1039 Wilmington Pike West Chester, PA 19382 610-692-1930 email: administration@westtown.org

Post Office Box 79 Westtown, PA 19395 FAX 610-692-9651

www.westtownpa.org

January 24, 2019

Mr. Jeffrey W. Sweater, P.E. ELA Group, Inc. 743 South Broad Street Lititz, PA 17543

RE:

Westtown School, Lower Fields Improvements Project

Sewer Capacity Verification ELA Project # 1091-001

Dear Mr. Sweater:

Pursuant to your November 1, 2018 letter (enclosed), please be advised that no additional sewer capacity in Westtown Township' sewage collection and treatment system is needed for the proposed fieldhouse at Westtown School's Lower Fields sports complex. This fieldhouse is part of a larger complement of proposed improvements, including artificial surface athletic fields with lights for night time use and an all-weather parking lot.

Your request for sewer capacity verification is associated with Westtown School's application to Westtown for approval of a Conditional Use to install and operate the field lights, as well as an associated application to amend Westtown Ordinance 170-1514 to permit operation of the lights for more than 20 nights annually.

Please call or email me at rpingar@westtown.org should you have any further questions or require additional information.

Sincerely,

Robert R. Pingar, P.E.

Township Manager

Cc: JoAnne Grube

Timothy Barnard, Esq.

Enclosure